
The Bronte Economic 
Development Corporation 4B 
meeting on Monday, April 23, 
2018, in the City Hall Council 
Room was called to order at 
5:36 pm by Vice President 
Susan Williams.  Members 
present included Reese Braswell, 
Brenda Hines, Marlene Vaughn, 
Melinda McCutchen, and Katie 
Cooper-Ramirez.  George 
Tomes, President, was absent.  
Visitors present included Denise 
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Gallaway and Jim Santiago.  
EDC Coordinator Crystal 
Blevins and EDC Clerk Andra 
Arrott were also present.

Following the Pledge of  
Allegiance, Melinda McCutchen 
gave the invocation.

The minutes of  the January 
30th and February 6th meetings 
were approved.

Jason Luna with the United 
States Department of  
Agriculture gave a presentation, 
followed by a question and 
answer session, on the Rural 
Business Development Grant.  

A free junior golf  clinic for 
children ages 6 and up will be 
held from 9:30 am until 11 am 
on Wednesday, August 1, at the 
Bronte Longhorn Golf Club.  
Food and drinks will be 
provided.

For more information, contact 
the Bronte Longhorn Golf  Club 
at (325) 473-2156.

Those glorious Red Hat 
Ladies will be traveling to 
Ballinger to enjoy a delicious 
lunch at Beefmaster’s 
on Thursday, August 2, at 11 
am.  If  you’re in the mood for 
good food, delightful company, 
and an all around good time, 
please don your red hat and join 
us!  There’s always room at our 
table for one or two or three 
more!

The Robert Lee Volunteer 
Fire Department will host a 
fried chicken dinner on Sunday, 
July 29, from 11 am until 1 pm 
at the fire station in Robert Lee.  
The fried chicken plate includes 
2 pieces of  chicken, potato 
salad, coleslaw, beans,and a 
dessert.

Tickets for the meal are 
available in advance at Ivey 
Motor Company, USDA 
Service Center, and Coke 
County Feed.

A 16 piece bucket of  chicken 
only will also be available for 
purchase.  To place an order for 
a bucket, please call (325) 262-
2529 or email 
robertleevfd@gmail.com.

The Robert Lee High School
Cheerleaders will host their 
annual Mini Cheer Camp July 
30 through August 3.  The 
camp will be held from 9 am 
until 11 am each day at the 
school tennis courts.  Snacks will 
be available for sale and 
students will need to bring a 
water bottle each day of  camp.  
Also new Steer shirts will be for 
sale that week.

For more information, contact 
Maranda Hood by email at 
maranda.hood@rlisd.net.

Vision with a Purpose will 
hold their next monthly meeting 
on Thursday, August 2, at 6 pm.  
The meeting will be held at 

Shaunna Grantham addresses those in 
attendance at the Robert Lee Community Watch Meeting held 
recently.

their headquarters at the corner 
of  Austin and West 7th streets in 
Robert Lee.  All are invited to 
come and see what this 
community-minded organization 
is all about!

Robert Lee Baptist Church will 
host a Ladies Retreat on 
Saturday, August 4, from 10 am  
until 2:15 pm.  Tammy 
Whitehurst will be the speaker, 
with Tammy Aten as the worship 
leader.

Bronte Elementary School 
supplies will be distributed 
Sunday, August 4, from 2 pm 
until 4 pm at the Bronte Church 
of  Christ.

If  anyone would like to make a 
donation to this cause, you may 
do so at any of  the Bronte 
churches.

The Bronte Longhorn Golf  
Club will host a golf  tournament 
on Sunday, August 12, beginning 
at 9 am.  The 18 hole 
tournament will be 3 person, 
best drive, everyone plays their 
own ball.

For more information, call 
(325) 473-2156 or (325) 262-
6617.

The Robert Lee Junior High 
Cheerleaders will be hosting a 
5K Color Run/1K Fun Walk on 
Saturday, August 25, 2018, at the 
Mountain Creek Golf  Course in 

Robert Lee.  The first heat will 
start from the Club House at 8 
am, with the second heat 
immediately following.  Color 
will be provided and registration 
includes a Dogie Color Run t-
shirt if  registered by August 15.  
Extra color will be available for 
purchase, as well as any extra 
Color Run t-shirts.

Entry forms may be picked up 
from and  returned to the 
Robert Lee High School office 
beginning July 30 from 9 am 
until 3 pm or may  be printed 
from the “Robert Lee Athletics” 
Facebook page.

All proceeds benefit the 2018-
2019 Robert Lee Junior High 
Dogie Cheerleaders.  Donations 
and volunteers are greatly 
appreciated!  For more 
information, contact Shanna 
Freeman at (325) 453-4555 or 
shanna.freeman@rlisd.net.

Please come out and make this 
a fun family event for the whole 
community!

Robert Lee Baptist Church 
will be delivering lunches to 
children ages 4 - 18 at home 
within the city limits of  Robert 
Lee.  The lunches are delivered 
every Monday, Wednesday, and 
Friday through August 10.  
There are no qualifications to be 
included, just forms for delivery.  
The forms may be picked up at 
the church, Monday through 
Friday, 8 am - 5 pm.

For more information, contact 
the church at (325) 453-2724 or 
Erin Oleksiuk at (325) 656-9884.

The first annual Wes Henson 
“Warrior” Memorial Golf  
Tournament was held at 
Mountain Creek Golf  Course in 
Robert Lee on Saturday, July 21.

Results are as follows:
Championship Flight

1st)  Julio Carreon, Pete 
Puentez, Josh Puentez;  2nd)  
Buddy Wallace, Alton Mitchell, 
Darrin Clawson
1st Flight

1st)  Dustin Brackeen, Jason 
Tavarez, George Rodriguez;  
2nd)  Gary Henson, Brad 
Henson, Curt Siefken
2nd Flight

Ronnie Bivins, Joey 
McKinney, Joey Luckett


